
Dear Payette National Forest Supervisor, 

 

If Midas Gold Idaho is allowed to move forward with the Stibnite Gold Project, they will reclaim an 

area impacted by historical mining, create hundreds of well-paying jobs and provide a huge boost to 

our economy in the process. It is a win-win for Valley County. We need to permit the project. 

 

Midas Gold Idaho has prioritized public access to Idaho’s backcountry. While the company feels 

Stibnite Road is too dangerous to safely transport employees and equipment to the site, they 

recognized how important this route was for residents who live in the area. The ModPRO they 

submitted to the U.S. Forest Service allows Idahoans to continue to access Thunder Mountain by 

driving through the site when it is safe and feasible. Review alternative 2 and you can see Midas 

Gold wants Idahoans to continue to have easy access to our public lands. 

 

The Stibnite Gold Project is the type of project our state needs. I highly encourage the U.S. Forest 

Service to permit this project, using the alternative two presented by Midas Gold, as expeditiously as 

possible. 

 

I think that midas will provide a sustainable economy in valley county.  

Currently you either work for the school, the county, the forest service or hope to find a job with a 

local excavation company. Bringing higher wages to the valley will promote economic 

competitiveness.  

 

In closing I've grown up and spent most of my life in the back country. To be able to see that area 

cleaned up and restored would be fantastic.  

 

 

Name: Arpelio Sartori 


